

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

April 27, 2017

Bernadette Dodge 1469 Albany Avenue St Paul MN 55108-2503

VIA EMAIL: dmtngrrl@gmail.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 1469 Albany Avenue

Dear Ms. Dodge:

This is to confirm that at the April 25th Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant to June 16, 2017 to remove the garage under permit, remove the pools by May 12, 2017. Ms. Moermond stated that you can store the bricks on site to use for the sidewalk but leftover bricks not being used must be removed by November 1, 2017.

If you wish to contest to Ms. Moermond's recommendation, the City Council Public Hearing is scheduled for Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. After the May 17th public hearing, Ms. Moermond will review this case under a new resolution at the May 16th Legislative Hearing at 11:00 a.m. to determine if you have abated the pools. A second resolution will be heard on June 20th Legislative Hearing at 11:00 a.m. to determine if you have abated the garage.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang City Council Offices

c: Lisa Martin